
FAMILY OF QWAQWA POLICEMAN COMFORTED BY GAUTENG 

PREMIER  

 
 

The Executive Mayor of Thabo Mofutsanyana District Municipality, Dr B.E. 

Mzangwa, on Monday 22 July 2013 accompanied the Premier of Gauteng Province 

Honourable Nomvula Mokonyane, the Free State MEC for Police, Roads and 

Transport Butana Khompela and Gauteng MEC for Social Development Nandi 

Mayathula-Khoza to deliver messages of condolences to the family of a policeman, 

Sgt Tebogo Motsie. 

Motsie, whose home is in Qwaqwa, died in a car accident together with Gauteng 

MEC for economic development Nkosiphendule Kolisile and his colleague Constable 

Tshepo Jobo over the weekend on the N6 in the Free State on their way to a funeral 

in the Eastern Cape. 

Flanked by MEC Khompela, MEC Mayathula-Khoza and Executive Mayor Dr 

Mzangwa, the visibly distraught Gauteng Premier expressed sadness to the loss of 

young promising politician and police officials. 

“Gauteng province is poorer without MEC Kolisile. The country is poorer without 

MEC Kolisile. The police service is poorer without the two policemen. All these were 

young men, who still had much to offer,” said Mokonyane. 

She said her provincial government with the support of the Free State Provincial 

Government and Thabo Mofutsanyana District Municipality will continue to provide 

the family of Motsie with all the necessary support and assistance towards his 

funeral services. 

Motsie will be buried on Sunday in Qwaqwa. 


